
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING November 13, 2023 

  
Members Present:   Paul Jadis, John Turner (on line), Michele Cormier  
 Guests: June Hammon Rowan, Bill Demers, Bill Arnold 
  Paul Kenison , Linda Dupont  
The meeting began at 6:30 pm 
Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 
 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 
 
 

DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS: 
 
The town received a driveway permit for a lot on Cote Acres Road.  The board reviewed and approved 
the permit with the stipulation that a deed is filed with the Coos County Registry of Deeds proving own-
ership of the property. 
 
Bill Arnold inquired with the Board of Selectmen about several road signs disappearing in town.  He 
inquired as to whom he should report the incident to and if the town was prepared to replace the missing 
signs.  Several of the signs were supplied by Granite Back County Alliance through the Forest Commis-
sion and should be addressed at the Forest Commission meeting. 
The Westbound sign on US Route 2, asking truckers not to use engine breaks has been removed and will 
need to be replaced. 
Bill also stated the e-911 house markers should not face the incoming entrance to the houses on the 
roads but to face outwards so that Emergency Responders living on the road can identify the house by 
number in either direction.   The board stated that the numbers are placed to assist the Fire Department 
and EMTs coming from the main road to assist in a quick response. 
Bill also inquired about the status of the Police Committee and if a determination of the surveys sent had 
been determined.  The committee consisting of David Ruble, Bob Harris, Regina Ferrera, and Paul 
Cormier has not set up a public meeting and the board can address this with the Chair David Ruble. 
Kevin Rousseau is still the 1st responder for Randolph.  The same procedures are in place.  Dial 911 to 
get Gorham Dispatch, they will contact Kevin Rousseau, and if he cannot respond the State Police will 
be called. 
 
June Hammond Rowan reviewed Planning Board Fees according to NH RSA 676:4-1G to set reasonable 
fees prior to submitting an application to the board or committee.  This should include Certified letters, 
Newspaper Ads, and any additional fees.  This will be addressed with the Board of Adjustment and the 
Planning Board for further action. 
 
Bill Demers thanked June Hammond Rowan for her expertise and volunteering in Randolph to help 
when needed.  

Approved 



Paul Jadis suggested sending out a notice asking the residents of Durand Road their opinions of the re-
sult of the Durand Road Reconstruction project.  John Turner stated the notice should be sent to all the 
residents of Durand Road. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm 
 
Randolph Board of Selectmen 
 
      
_________________________  ________________________________ 
Michele Cormier, Chair   John Turner, Selectmen 
 

       
__________________________  ________________________________ 
Paul A. Jadis, Selectmen   Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen 
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